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 Timings 

Gates open 8.40am 

Gates close & register 8.50am 

Gates open for home time 3.20pm 

Timings for September 
Please make a note of 
these. 



 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates for your diary 

Autumn Term 2025 

Tuesday 9th September  Badgers Fossil Workshop 

 Y1 Reading workshop 3.30pm – 4pm 

Wednesday 10th September Y2 Reading workshop 3.30pm – 4pm 

Friday 12th September  Road traffic survey from the DfT outside of school 

Tuesday 16th September  Photos for new starters and children who were absent 
last term 9am 

Reception reading information session 3.30pm – 4.pm 

Wednesday 17th September  Meet the Teachers Meetings for Y1 – Y6 

Thursday 18th September   Chilton Trinity open evening for Y5/6 6pm– 8pm  

Friday 19th September    Brymore open morning for Y5/6 9.30am – 12pm 
Monday 22nd September    Robert Blake open evening for Y5/6 6pm – 8pm 

Tuesday 23rd September    Haygrove open evening for Y5/6 6pm – 8pm 

Thursday 25th September   BCA open evening for Y5/6 6pm – 8pm 

Monday 29th September Flu Vaccine for R-Y6 

Thursday 2nd October Autumn Census – please make sure your child attends 
school on this day 

Friday 10th October Brymore open morning for Y5/6 9.30am – 12pm 

Friday 24th October  Break up for half term 

Monday 3rd November   Return to school 8.40am

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Breakfast Club 
 

Breakfast club is open Monday – Thursday 7.30-8.45am & Fridays from 8.15am-
8.45am in the Village Hall. 
If you’re in before 8.15am you can join us for a healthy breakfast (choice of cereal, 
croissants, muffins, fruit with seasonal treats!) with special diets catered for. Charge 
£5.50 per child per day. 
Or if you’re in after 8.15am having had your breakfast at home the charge is £3 per 
child per day. 

You can book in as little or as much as required, regular weekly booking or on an ad hoc basis, we don’t mind 
as long as we know. In an emergency you can always just turn up and we won’t turn you away. 
 
Now that’s the boring stuff out the way…… 
Please come and join us for a fun-filled morning of age-appropriate activities available for example Lego, 
games, drawing, outside area available, arts & crafts or anything that is requested. The children are able to 
join their friends for a social play & interaction before being ready to start their school day. You can start work 
knowing your children are well cared for in a stimulating safe environment. 

Please give us a ring on 07745229438 or email little.steps@outlook.com for more details. 

 

Since August 2024, the fine for school absences across the country is £80 if paid within 21 days, or £160 if 
paid within 28 days. This rate is in line with inflation and is the first increase since 2012.  
 
In the case of repeated fines, if a parent receives a second fine for the same child within any three-year 
period, this will be charged at the higher rate of £160.  
Fines per parent will be capped to two fines within any three-year period. Once this limit has been 
reached, other action like a parenting order or prosecution will be considered.  
 
If you’re prosecuted and attend court because your child hasn’t been attending school, you could get a fine 
of up to £2,500.  
Money raised via fines is only used by the local authority to cover the costs of administering the system, 
and to fund attendance support. Any extra money is returned to the government. No money is received by 
the school. 
 

If you would like to join our 
CLOSED Facebook page use the QR 
code or Parents of North Newton Primary School 

children | Facebook 

You must answer the 3 
questions to be accepted. 
 

mailto:little.steps@outlook.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/610057919642093
https://www.facebook.com/groups/610057919642093


Healthy snacks 
 

All Children in EYFS/KS1 are entitled to a healthy snack at breaktime. Children in KS2 are able 
to bring in a healthy snack for playtime in a named pot. Please send in fruit only and 

remember we are a nut free school. 
Thank you.  

Parking  

Please can we remind all parents to refrain from parking in the Harvest Moon car 
park at school pick-up time and during any events in school time and after 
school, as it’s causing difficulty for their customers. They are, however, happy for 
us to use the space during morning drop-off. Thank you! 

 On Monday 29th September, Flu Vaccinations for Reception to Y6 will take place. 

 
Please use the following link https://www.somersetsaint.co.uk/Forms/Flu enter your 
schools (North Newton Community Primary School) unique code SM123689, this link will 
close on the morning of the session date, but we request that you do this as soon as 
possible. 1 form per child needs to be completed. 

 
Please complete the consent form even if you DO NOT consent to the vaccination. 
A massive thank you to all those who have already registered their preference.  
 
In 2022, 81% completed the form, in 2023, 92% registered their preference, 2024 – 100%. Can I 
get 100% again this year?   
 

Dear Parents, 

As I retire I would like to say a heartfelt thank you to you all for your kindness and 

support over my years working at school.  It has been a privilege to work alongside the 

children and watch them grow, learn and gain confidence. 
 

I was truly touched and overwhelmed by the most generous gifts I received. I will 

treasure them as memories of this special community I have been fortunate enough to 

work in.  I was especially touched by the presentation of the kindness award in my 

name, presented by the PTFA, to be awarded to the child having shown kindness 

through their school journey, and it was a privilege to present it to the first recipient. 
 

I will miss all the children, and staff, as I embark on the next chapter in my life, but I 

am sure we will not be strangers and I will see you from time to time. 

Thank you once again. 

Sue Stone 
 


